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Board of Alderman 

June 9, 2025

Michael D. Ambrose, Town Manager

Consideration

Considerations

Consider Approval of Awarding Paving Contract On East Corriher Street 
to D.W. Castleberry In The Amount Of $33,000 Dollars (Project 25-120)

DETAILS: 

East Corriher Street was a part of the new sewer line replacement for the S Main Street / S Upright Street 
Sewer Line Replacement (Project# 25-02).    The new sewer line was installed at the edge of the roadway, 
and due to the roadway's condition, Locke-Lane Construction, and MESCO are recommending this 
portion of roadway be paved all the way across.  If this section of roadway is not paved, Locke-Lane stated 
their patchwork will not hold within a year's time. This section of roadway is not currently on our plan to 
be paved this fiscal year.  I did respond to the area to look over the site that was in question, and based on 
my findings, I am recommending this work be complete from curb to curb in this section of roadway.

Town Staff received three quotes on this project, and they are as follows: D.W. Castleberry in the amount 
of $33,000, Around Town Paving in the amount of $39,500, and Bryer & Son Paving Company in the 
amount of $41,000.   D.W. Castleberry stated they would be able to complete this work by the end of the 
fiscal year, and based on their quote a budget amendment would not be needed.   The budget will be able 
to carry this expense in our sewer fund. I make the recommendation to use D.W. Castleberry for this 
project in the amount of $33,000 dollars.

Recommended Action: Motion to Approve Awarding the Paving Contract on East Corriher Street to D.W. 
Castleberry in the Amount of $33,000

Angie Sands
Cross-Out


